

5 November 2021

Excellency,

With reference to my letter dated 29 October 2021 regarding the list of representatives of non-governmental organizations, civil society organizations, academic institutions and the private sector who have applied to participate in the high-level meeting of the General Assembly on the appraisal of the United Nations Global Plan of Action to Combat Trafficking in Persons, including its panel discussions, I have the honour to inform you that my Office has not received any objections to the list.

Pursuant to operative paragraph 9 of General Assembly resolution 75/283, I intend to submit a draft decision, containing the list circulated on 29 October 2021, for a final decision by the Assembly on participation in the high-level meeting. I will submit the text to the Secretariat for issuance as A/76/L.9. The General Assembly will consider the draft decision at the plenary meeting to be held on Thursday, 11 November 2021, at 10.00 a.m., in the General Assembly Hall, UN Headquarters. The final programme for the meeting will be published in the Journal of the United Nations and made available on the online schedule of General Assembly meetings.

For further information, your office may contact Mr. Igor Bondiuk, Advisor of the Human Rights and Humanitarian Affairs Team (igor.bondiuk@un.org) and Mr. Rovshan Safarov, Advisor of the Legal, Budget and Reform Team (rovshan.safarov@un.org).

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Abdulla SHAHID

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers to the United Nations New York